Richmond Police Department

3rd Precinct Sector 312

Lt. Brian Prendergast





3rd Precinct

301 S. Meadow Street

Richmond, VA 23220

Precinct Number:

646-1211

Desk:

646-1944

Hello-

For those I have not met, my name is Brian Prendergast and I am the recently promoted Lieutenant for Sector 312. I have been on the job for about two months now and it is a fun challenge.

I have been with the department for about 18 years and have had the opportunity to work in a variety of units. I began my career right here in 3rd Precinct as a brand new patrol officer. I then worked in 2nd Precinct for a few years before transferring to the Fugitive Task Force for six years. After the Fugitive Task Force, I went to the Training Academy for about a year and a half before I got promoted to sergeant. As a sergeant, I worked in 4th Precinct as a patrol supervisor and then as the property crimes sergeant. For the past 13 years, I have been a member of our SWAT team.

In December, I was promoted to lieutenant and a few weeks later I was assigned to Sector 312. It has been interesting to transition to the new spot but it is nice coming full circle back to 3rd Precinct.

I am new to the social media world but I do have a Twitter account, @RPDLtBrian . I am also active on the Nextdoor App. I can be reached at my email address:

Brian.prendergast@richmondgov.com

Or at my desk 646-1944.

Feel free to contact me about any issues you have in your communities or questions you have. If I can't answer them, I will find someone who can.

I look forward to meeting as many people as possible and if you see me out and about, please say hi.

Lt. Brian Prendergast